## GWERLYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

## JUBILEE COMMITTEE

JUBILEE DANCE

LOGGERHEADS RESTAURANT SATURDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER

8.00 p.m.

SPOT PRIZES

Tickets (100 only) 31.00

Available from: Olive Sweetman Tel: 3681 Lorna Hughes

57366 Vivien.Roberts

There are still a few cake tins and trays in the Village Centre left from the Children's Jubilee Party. Anyone wishing to claim the same please call during a playgroup session on Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday morning (6th - 8th Sept.)

## GWERNYHYNYDD SHOW

The show was a big success thanks to a stupendous effort on the part of the community. 2400 profit appears to have been made at the time of writing, being £100 more than last year. The next committee meeting is on Tuesday 27th September when all organisations are as ed to submit requests for cash aid. Will all committee members please note this date has been altered from the previously arranged 20th September, and that there will be no further reminder.

## SENIOR CITIZEMS

Forty five Senior Citizens enjoyed their annual trip on the 17th June. This year the choice was Southport, stopping on the return journey for high tea at Park Gate. It was a day enjoyed by all, and thanks go to those who made it possible.

The Senior Citizens wish to thank set sincerely members of the Jubilee Committee for the lovely surprise tea party given to them on July 9th. It was enjoyed by about forty plus Senior Citizens. Hany thanks for the hard work and foresight of a hot sunny day to Leslie Williams, Vivien Roberts, Lorna Hughes and Jean Spencer. We enjoyed the luxury of sherry, strawberries and ice cream, and a delicious Jubilce cake to finish off with. Thank you ladies once again.

A party has been arranged for 15th October - everyone will be visited prior to this date by members of the committee.

Senior Citizens club will record after the summer holidays on Thursday September 1st. We hope to see some new faces joining us to enjoy a couple of hours chat, and tea and biscuits.

### YOUTH CLUB

The club collected two trophies for competitions held for 48 Youth Clubs in the Mold area. A special Presentation Night was held at Theatre Clwyd and the placues were presented by Mr. John Howard Davies, the Director of Education. They were for the General Knowledge Quiz and "Our Club Entertains". Chris Northall was awarded a trophy for individual table tennis. Quiz winners were Graham Davies, Mair Hayes, Dianne Biggin and Jill Brunton. The Entertainment Trophy was won by Laurence Stanley, Diane Villiams, Jean Eutler, Helen Sweetman Graham Davies and Diane Biggin.

The club re-opens on 2nd September. Those aged 13 in September or during September can enroll if they wish.

The annual trip to Blackpool takes place at the end of September - more details when the club re-opens.

# QUEEN'S SILVER JUBILEE APPEAL

The recent house to house collection in aid of Her Majesty the Queen's Silver Jubilee Appeal raised 346.97, the highest amount in the district.

### COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

A Harvest Supper, similar to last year's, is being organised for Saturday, 29th October. More details will be available in the next Newsletter.

### PLAYGROUP

Coffee Evenings: September 13th Mrs. L. Hughes
19 Uwch-Y-Dre

September 27th Mrs. L. Williams 11 Maes -Y-Wern

#### CHESS CLUB

We are still short of someone to take over the very popular Chess Club. Anyone interested?! If so, please contact Vivien Roberts (Mold 57366).

### DATES TO REMEMBER

Thursday 1st September Senior Citizens Club re-opens

Friday 2nd September Youth Club re-opens

Tuesday 13th September Playgroup Coffee Evening

Saturday 17th September Jubilee Dance, Loggerheads Restaurant

Saturday 15th October Senior Citizens Party

Saturday 29th October Harvest Supper

Advertisement Now is the time to start thinking of Christmas Gifts. See the latest Avon brochure, under no obligation, from:

Mrs. Angela Evison, 29 Godre'r Coed

Tel: Mold 4761

Your local Avon Representative.

MEWSLETTER AUGUST 1977